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Mt. Hood theater group loses two key volunteers 
Thursday, April 20, 2006 

The Mt. Hood Repertory Theatre Company is losing two of its key volunteers. 
Trish Egan, assistant artistic director, and Harold Phillips, operations manager, 
have resigned their volunteer positions with the company to broaden their 
professional acting careers. Phillips and Egan are married.  

"We're needing to simplify a little bit," Phillips said. "But, of course, we're still 
going to support The Rep and serve in the advisory capacity for the board, if 
they need us."  

The couple started with the Repertory Theatre Company in 2002, as 
volunteers and actors.  

"While we are saddened to lose their professional theater expertise, we can't 
help but be thrilled over their successes in the Portland theatrical community 
as well as in Metro-area television advertising," said Tobias Andersen, artistic 
director.  
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People may recognize Egan as the "lady in the bushes" advertising the recent 
Portland Home and Garden Show.  

"Both Trish and Harold will be missed for the many off-stage responsibilities 
they handled for the company," said Karen Caton, co-president.  

Phillips was instrumental in the theater group's summer student intern 
program, as well as handling all aspects of the company's operations. Jan 
Macdonald, theater director from Reynolds Middle School, has stepped in to 
take on some of Phillip's operational responsibilities.  

The production process is underway for the 10th anniversary American 
Classics Theatre Festival, and volunteers are needed to assist with 
administrative tasks. The theater group has recovered from an earlier setback 
of having the production rights for "On Golden Pond" denied due to it's revival 
on Broadway. New plays have been selected, and the formal announcement 
will be made in late April.  

Anyone interested in helping can call 503-491-5950. For information, visit 
www.mthoodrep.org.  
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